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Dear Colleagues,  
 
At the beginning of this month, I sent an email to our faculty on the topic of shared 
governance.  Iôd like to re-share some of those sentiments.  
 
As I sit back and think about the issues and concerns that face our union, our uni-
versity, our faculty, and our community, I am reminded of one of my favorite 
quotes by Theodore Roosevelt:  
 
"It is not the critic who counts: not the man who points out how the strong man 
stumbles or where the doer of deeds could have done better. The credit belongs to 
the man who is actually in the arena, whose face is marred by dust and sweat and 
blood, who strives valiantly, who errs and comes up short again and again, be-
cause there is no effort without error or shortcoming, but who knows the great en-
thusiasms, the great devotions, who spends himself for a worthy cause; who, at the 
best, knows, in the end, the triumph of high achievement, and who, at the worst, if 
he fails, at least he fails while daring greatly, so that his place shall never be with 
those cold and timid souls who knew neither victory nor defeat." (ñCitizenship in a 
Republic,ò Paris, 1910) 
 
I know that we are all busy and that there are only so many hours in a day; howev-
er, if we each ñenter the arena,ò we can all share in the success that comes from our 
participation in shared governance. It speaks volumes when folks step up to volun-
teer their time, energy, and expertise to the inner-workings of the union and univer-
sity. It speaks volumes when they do not. 



Over the next couple of weeks, we will be sending a letter outlining opportunities for you to become involved in 
IUP-APSCUF committees. Additionally, elections for the promotion, tenure, and sabbatical committees, and leg-
islative assembly delegates will be held in the coming weeks. We expect that in April IUP will be hosting the con-
sultants commissioned by the State System to conduct a study of each of the university campuses. Meetings will 
be scheduled with the bargaining unitsðand we need you to participate.  There are many opportunities at various 
levels of commitment for you to become more actively involved in the life of our university community.  
 
If we learned nothing else from the events of last fall, it is that our strength is in our people, and in our solidarity. 
Everyone here matters and has something to contribute to the governance of our university.  Our newest 
faculty members connect to colleagues across campus and enhance their portfolios for tenure and promotion 
through service to the university. Our more seasoned colleagues have benefited from the service of others, and are 
in a position to ñgive back,ò share their wisdom and experience, and serve those who are working through the ten-
ure and promotion process. Those who have been actively involved in the arena throughout their careers are in a 
position to become mentors to those who are ready to step into leadership roles and thus ensure continuity of lead-
ership and skill.  

Many of us remember a time in our history when shared governance was only lip service at best. Now IUP is of-
fered up as an example of how shared governance could look with constituent groups working together. Are we 
where we would like to be? Not yet, but we can be if we all are willing to participate for the betterment of our 
community. I hope you will seriously consider entering the arena by sharing your time and talents for the sake of 
shared governance.   

In Solidarity! 

Nadene  

Nadene LôAmoreaux 

 

 



 
  

Are You a Full Union Member? 

APSCUF full members pay union dues equal to 1.15% of their salary.  Fair 
share contributors are required to pay 89% of this 1.15%.  However, on 
paycheck stubs, the fee is simply listed as ñAPSCUF DUEò for APSCUF and 
fair share contributors alike.  The bottom line: just because it says ñAPSCUF 
DUEò on your paycheck, it does not mean that you are a  union member.  
Contact Bonnie Jo Young at ext. 7-3021 or via email at bjmarlin@iup.edu to 
ensure that you are a union member. 

 

 

March 
 
        2     Executive Committee 
        3     Nomination Forms Due 
        8     Meet & Discuss 
        9     Representative Council 
 13-17     Spring Break 
       24     Preliminary Slate Distributed 
       30     Meet-the-Candidates Night 

 

 

 

 

April 
 
              3     Final Slate Distributed 
              6     Executive Committee 
       10-11     Elections Online 
             12    Meet & Discuss 
             13    Representative Council 
        27-29    Legislative Assembly 

      

      

May 
 
              3    Meet & Discuss 
              5    Classes End 
              5    End-of-Year Social 
         8-11    Finals 
             13    Commencement 
 

March, April, & May 

Calendar of Events 

 

Do You Deduct APSCUF dues for fair share payments on your  
Federal Tax Return? 

Read this! 
 

This article is important to you only if you deduct union dues or fair share 
payments as an ordinary and necessary business expense on your Federal In-
come Tax Return.  If you do not deduct union dues or fair share payments, 
you do not need to read any further. 
 
Since January 1, 1994, an amendment to the Internal Revenue Code prohibits 

the deduction of that portion of your union dues or fair share payments which is used for lobbying purposes.  
Mack Gerberich and Associates has advised us that for 2016 the non-deductible percentage of union dues which 
was used for lobbying was eleven (11%) percent.  Therefore, eighty-nine (89%) percent of union dues are deducti-
ble.  Non-member fair share payments equate to eighty-nine (89%) percent of union dues and all of these pay-
ments are deductible.   
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Election Calendar 2017 
 
January 30 Nomination forms are available from the APSCUF Office (311 Pratt Hall) and may be downloaded at 

www.iupapscuf.org  

 

  Candidates must gather signatures on nomination forms: 

APSCUF Delegate ï candidate and seven APSCUF members 

Promotion ï candidate and five faculty nominators 

   Sabbatical ï candidate and one faculty nominator 

   Tenure ï candidate and one faculty nominator 

Undergraduate Curriculum ï please email Michael Korns at mkorns@iup.edu for more 

information 

Graduate Curriculum ï please email Michael Korns at mkorns@iup.edu for more information 

 

March 3 Nomination forms, candidate statements, and photographs are due to APSCUF by noon.  Please return 

forms to the APSCUF Office, and email statements and photographs to bjmarlin@iup.edu. 

 

March 24 Preliminary slate, statements, and photographs are distributed to all faculty as part of the APSCUF 

Newsletter  

 

March 30 Meet-the-Candidates Night (3:30 p.m., HUB Conemaugh Room) 

  Candidate introductions, comments, and questions. 

  Additional nominations (with signatures) may be made from the floor. 

 

April 3  Distribution of final slate 

 

April 10 & 11 Elections online 

 



PRELIMINARY SLATE OF CANDIDATES 
 

APSCUF NOMINATIONS 
 

Delegates to APSCUF Legislative Assembly:  

Seven to be elected to 2-year term (09-01-17 to 08-31-19) 

12 Alternates to 1-year term (09-01-17 to 08-31-18) 

David Chambers ï Political Science 

Susan Drummond ï Library  

Soundararajan Ezekiel ï Computer Science 

Elaine Little ï Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

John Marsden ï English  

Laurie Miller ï Journalism & Public Relations 

Joachim Noob ï Foreign Languages 

Mark Palumbo ï Psychology 

J.B. Smith ï Kinesiology, Health, & Sport Science 

Christian Vaccaro ï Sociology  

Sarah Wheeler ï Political Science 



UNIVERSITY-WIDE COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS 

Promotions: 
5 members for three-year terms (08-01-17 to 07-31-20) 
5 alternates for one-year term (08-01-17 to 07-31-18) 
Kate Hanrahan ï Criminology & Criminal Justice 
Brion ScudderðFinance & Legal Studies 

J.B. Smith ï Kinesiology, Health, & Sport Science 
Harrison Wickð Library 

Marjorie Zambrano-Paff ï Foreign Languages 
 

Sabbatical: 
3 members for three-year terms (06-01-17 to 05-31-20) 
3-6 alternates for one-year term (06-01-17 to 05-31-18) 

Stephanie Davis ï Psychology  
Jenna Hennessey ï Educational/School Psychology 

Seeyin Lo ï Music  
Sanda Maicaneanu ï Chemistry  
Sudipta Majumdar ï Chemistry  
David Martynuik ï Music  
Sharon Massey ï Art  

Zachary Stiegler ï Communications Media 
 

Tenure: 
3 members for three-year terms (06-01-17 to 05-31-20) 
3-6 alternates for one-year term (06-01-17 to 05-31-18) 

Sarah Brown ï Human Development, Fashion, & Interior Design 
Yong Colen ï Mathematics  
Jeanine Mazak-Kahne ï History  

Shannon Phaneuf ï Criminology & Criminal Justice 
Heather Powers ï English  
Daniel Radelet ï Mathematics  

 



PLEASE NOTE: 
 

For your convenience, Legislative Assembly, 
Executive Committee, & Representative 
Council attendance may be viewed on our 
website at (press ñControlò + L. mouse click): 

 
LA Delegates and Alternates Attendance 2016-2017   

http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/LA%20ATTEN%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2016-2017.pdf   
 

Rep Council Attendance EC Members 2015-2017        
 http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/RC%20ATTENDANCE%20EC%20MBRS%20FOR%20WEBSITE-

2015-2017.pdf  
 

Rep Council Reps and Alts Attendance 2015-2017         
http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/RC%20ATTENDANCE%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2015-2017.pdf  

 
Exec Com Attendance 2015-2017                                    

 http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/EC%20ATTEN%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2015-2017.pdf  

http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/LA%20ATTEN%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2016-2017.pdf
http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/RC%20ATTENDANCE%20EC%20MBRS%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2015-2017.pdf
http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/RC%20ATTENDANCE%20EC%20MBRS%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2015-2017.pdf
http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/RC%20ATTENDANCE%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2015-2017.pdf
http://www.iupapscuf.org/document_files/EC%20ATTEN%20FOR%20WEBSITE-2015-2017.pdf


MEET THE CANDIDATES 
NOMINATIONS FROM THE FLOOR WILL BE TAKEN 

3:30 P.M., THURSDAY, MARCH 30th 

CONEMAUGH ROOM (HUB) 

  

APSCUF/UNIVERSITY-WIDE ELECTION 

MONDAY, APRIL 10th  & TUESDAY, APRIL 11th  

VOTING WILL BE CONDUCTED ONLINE  

Only APSCUF Faculty Members may 

vote for the positions of APSCUF 

delegates to Legislative Assembly. 

 

All Faculty Members may vote for 

candidates for university-wide committee 

positions. 



STATE APSCUF PRESIDENT KEN 
MASH VISITS IUP 

By 
Dr. David Loomis  

IUP-APSCUF Public Relations Chairperson 

State APSCUF President Ken Mash spoke at the IUP-APSCUF General Member-
ship Meeting that was held on Thursday, March 9th in the HUB Susquehanna 
Room. His remarks included discussion of the state legislative process for higher-
education budgeting and APSCUF strategy for increased state funding for the 
PASSHE system. (Photos by David Loomis.) 



By Dr. Heide Witthºft 
IUP-APSCUF Temporary Faculty Committee Chairperson 

This section is dedicated to your fellow faculty members who are serving IUP in a temporary capacity. This 
issueôs featured colleague is Lori Labotka, a member of the Department of Anthropology where she teaches 
Contemporary Anthropology, Language and Culture, Anthropology of Gender, Cultural Anthropology, and 
Visual Anthropology.   
 
  Short Biography 
 
Born in:     Chicago  
Grew up mainly in:    Riverside, IL   
Now lives in:     Indiana, PA  
BA/BS degree from:    Loyola University Chicago     
Graduate degree(s) from:   University of Arizona 
Other schools where you taught:  University of Arizona    
Teaching at IUP since:   2014 
Research Focus:    Prisons in the U.S. 
 
 
  Quick Questions 
 
What is your favorite snack food?   
Popcorn.  
 
What special talent(s) do you have?  
I can make some delicious dairy-free desserts. I am also good at making vegan versions of comfort food. They used to 
sell my vegan potato salad at a grocery store in Tucson! 
 
What is your favorite song to belt out alone in your car?  
I donôt listen to music in the car (I usually listen to a podcast), but my favorite karaoke songs are Jolene (Dolly Parton), 
Total Eclipse of the Heart (Bonnie Tyler), and War Pigs (Black Sabbath).   
 
What food do you refuse to eat?  
Red peppers.  
 
What famous character/person would you like to have been mistaken for?  
Iôm not sure, though when I was younger people always told me I looked like Drew Barrymore. I donôt think thatôs the 
case anymore! 
 
What is your favorite thing to do on your day off?  
Whatôs a day off?! Itôs hard to take a full day off, especially during the semester. When I do have free time I usually use it 
to cook, clean, and go hiking with my dogs. 
 
What is your favorite book or movie?  
Thatôs a tough question because I love reading and enjoy many different genres. At the moment, I am re-reading James 
Baldwin, who I have always found a profound thinker and social commentator. I just saw I Am Not Your Negro, which is 
a film inspired by his last writings, and I would highly recommend it.  
 
What jobs have you had outside of academia?  
Too many to list! I have waited tables at more restaurants than I can remember, worked as a housekeeper in Alaska, 
taught environmental education on a wildlife refuge, made coffee in several coffee shops, and worked at a record store. 
My first ñrealò job was working as a hostess at Lone Star Steakhouse and Saloon when I was 15. We had to do a line 
dance!    



Greetings. I hope your semester is getting back to somewhat 
normal. Got a minute? 
 
IUP-APSCUF is continuing to do a series of goodwill adver-
tisements in The Indiana Gazette (and elsewhere) that high-
light the public-service work of union members. The ads fo-
cus on faculty members and coaches with expertise in their 
fields, such as back-to-school tips for parents, teaching chil-
dren to read, dealing with depression, etc. 
 
The idea is to gather APSCUF members' brief descriptions 
(a paragraph) of their engagements with -- or outreach to -- 
the community. We will expand on those paragraphs as the 
academic year proceeds and the ad series starts publication. 
 
Got a nominee? Please email a brief blurb to IUP-APSCUF 
P.R. Committee chair Dave Loomis at doloomis@iup.edu.  
Examples are included on the next few pages of this newslet-
ter. 
 
Thank you, in advance, for your participation with this pro-
ject. 

Showcasing APSCUF Members & Their  
Public Service Work 

By 
Dr. David Loomis, IUP-APSCUF Public Relations 


